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Town of East Windsor 
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June 21, 2018 

 

A Special Town Meeting of the Town of East Windsor was held at the Town Hall, 11 Rye Street, 

Broad Brook, CT on June 21, 2018.  The meeting was called to order by First Selectman Robert 

Maynard at 7:35 p.m.  Motion was made by Paul Anderson and seconded by Dale Nelson to 

nominate Robert Maynard to preside as Moderator.  Motion was made to have nominations cease 

by Robert Lyke Jr. and seconded by Rebecca Talamini.  Both motions passed.      

Assistant Town Clerk, Kimberley Midyette-Wing read the Town Meeting Public Notice.   

First Selectman Robert Maynard read the Eligibility to Vote requirements. 

 

The following resolution was introduced and read by Rachel Safford. 

 

Item 1:  To consider and approve a supplemental appropriation in the amount of 

$278,000 for the purchase of a Splash Pad and ADA ramp for the reservoir. 

 

Rachel Safford moved that the foregoing resolution be adopted. This was seconded by Kathleen 

Bilodeau. 

 

There was some discussion by several members of the community. 

 

A motion was made by Selectman Charles Szymanski to vote by paper ballots. This motion was 

not seconded. There was some discussion. 

A motion not to vote by paper ballot was made by Robert Lyke Jr. This was seconded by 

Andrew Hoffman. There was some discussion. Kathleen Bilodeau motioned to move the 

question, which was seconded by Robert Lyke Jr.  The motion to move the question was passed.         

The motion not to vote by paper ballots was passed. 

 

The original resolution was voted on and adopted. 

 
The following resolution was introduced and read by Robert Lyke Jr. 
 

Item 2.  To consider and approve a supplemental appropriation in the amount of 
$158,000 for the renovation and repair of the Broad Brook Fire Department pumper 
truck. 

 
Robert Lyke Jr. moved that the foregoing resolution be adopted. This was seconded by Kathleen 
Bilodeau.  
 
This resolution was adopted. 
 
The following resolution was introduced and read by Jeff Romel. 
 

Item 3.  To consider and approve a supplemental appropriation in the amount of 
$150,000 for the Middle School oil tank removal and replacement. 

 
Jeff Romel moved that the foregoing resolution be adopted. This was seconded by Catherine 
Simonelli.  

 
This resolution was adopted. 
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The following resolution was introduced and read by Catherine Simonelli.  

 
Item 4.  To consider and approve a supplemental appropriation in the amount of $30,000 
for the design of the swimming area draining replacement structure. 

 
Catherine Simonelli moved that the foregoing resolution be adopted. This was seconded by 
Richard Pippin Jr. 
 
This resolution was adopted. 

 
The following resolution was introduced and read by David King. 
 

Item 5.  To consider and approve a supplemental appropriation in the amount of 
$200,000 for the ADA bathroom at the Abbe Road Soccer Complex. 

 
David King moved that the foregoing resolution be adopted. This was seconded by Sarah Muska. 
 
There was some discussion by several members of the community. 
 
This resolution was adopted. 

 
The following resolution was introduced and read by Dale Nelson. 
 

Item 6.  To consider and approve a supplemental appropriation in the amount of $21,000 
for the Town-wide security system. 
 

Dale Nelson moved that the foregoing resolution be adopted. This was seconded by Catherine 

Simonelli. 

 

The resolution was adopted. 

 

William Loos made a motion to adjourn the meeting. This was seconded by Rebecca Talamini.   

The meeting adjourned at 8:05 p.m. 

 

Respectfully Submitted,     

 

                                      

Kimberley Midyette-Wing 

Assistant Town Clerk 

 


